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As part of Governor DeSantis’ Phase 2 Reopening, Marco Island City facilities will be 

partially opened to the public beginning Monday June 8, 2020.  The City had closed 

many public buildings in an effort to prevent the spread of COVID-19 and protect both 

residents and City employees.   

As part of the Phase 2 Reopening, City Hall will be open by appointment only using the 

Q-less appointment application or by calling 239-389-5000.   We encourage members of 

the public to continue to do business by telephone or online through a virtual meeting 

when possible.  For in-person meetings, members of the public who visit city buildings 

are strongly encouraged to wear a mask.  As a screening measure, members of the 

public will have their temperature taken, and if the temperature is higher than 100.4, 

the individual will not be permitted in the building.  Citizens will be asked if they have 

any COVID symptoms including cough, sore throat or shortness of breath.  If the answer 

is yes to any of the three, the individual will not be permitted in the building.  If a 

member of the public chooses not to wear a mask or has any COVID symptoms, their 

business needs will be accommodated on a case-by-case basis.  These are the same 

procedures undertaken by City employees every day, and in order to maintain a 

proactive and precautionary stance, we will treat members of the public in the same 

manner.   

Mackle Park and Racquet Center buildings will be open to the public on Saturdays and 

Sundays.  These facilities are open Monday through Friday for summer camp 

participants and staff only. At Mackle Park, the outdoor restroom and front field are 

open to the public.  The back fields are reserved for summer camp participants.  At the 

Racquet Center, Court One will be reserved for summer camp.  All other courts will be 

available for community use.     

For any business conducted with the Marco Island Police Department, please call 239-

389-5050.  For any business at the Fire Department, please call 239-389-5040. 

The City is taking serval precautions to ensure the health and safety of all City employees 

and the public.  We appreciate the public’s support and compliance as we transition to 

Phase Two Reopening.  We are committed to keeping City operations running and 

providing exceptional customer service to our residents.     ### 


